
Student Parking Information 2019/20 

All vehicles parked on property that is owned or leased by Creighton University must display a current 
University parking permit.  Displaying a permit allows you to leave a vehicle in a parking stall, as space is 
available, but does not guarantee the availability of a stall.  Parking rules and regulations are enforced 24/7/365, 
regardless of whether classes are in session. 

This info sheet covers some of the most important parking rules but is not intended to cover everything. Please 
take the time to review the campus parking map and detailed parking regulations on the Public Safety website. 

Parking Locations 
Student parking areas are designated in green.  In addition to several surface parking lots, student parking is 
available on Levels 1 and 2 of the 20th Street Garage, on Levels 2 and 3 of the 24th Street Garage, and on the 
bottom level of the 30th Street Garage.  University ID cards and parking permits are required for all garages.  
Students are never authorized to park in visitor parking lots/stalls or in stalls with signs for specific 
people/vehicles. 

Repositionable Decals 
The University uses a repositionable decal, which must be affixed to the interior of the front windshield on 
the passenger side in the lower corner.  The entire decal must be clearly visible from the outside—not 
positioned behind tinting or obscured by snow/ice.   

The repositionable decal allows you to move your decal to another vehicle for a variety of reasons: 
• You get a new vehicle during the year  
• You’re driving a temporary loaner vehicle while your vehicle is being repaired 
• You carpool with someone else and take turns driving to campus 

If you forget to move your decal from another vehicle, you must park on city streets or purchase a day pass at 
Public Safety.  If you sell your vehicle, remember to keep your decal.  If you lose your decal, you will need to 
purchase a new permit at the price applicable on the date of purchase.  If your vehicle and/or decal is stolen or 
totaled, bring a police report to Public Safety to get a new decal.  The person who purchases the permit is 
responsible for any citations issued to that permit, regardless of whose vehicle displayed the permit. 

Evening, Weekend, and Holiday Parking 

From 6 a.m. to 4 p.m. on business days, students may only park in student parking lots.  Students may not park 
in faculty/staff parking lots during student breaks.  However, in the interest of safety, students with valid 
permits may park in any student or faculty/staff parking area from 4 p.m. to 6 a.m., Monday through 
Friday, and any time on weekends and observed University holidays. 

Parking Questions  

For more information, visit our website, call 402-280-2104, or email parking@creighton.edu.  Our dispatcher 
can personally assist you with parking issues from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. on business days at 2222 Burt Street.  

https://www.creighton.edu/executivevicepresident/publicsafety/parkinginformation/  
 


